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Hackettstown Mayor Maria DiGiovanni 
Andover Borough Mayor John Morgan 
Andover Township Mayor Janis McGovern 
Allamuchy Mayor Keith DeTombeur 
Mansfield Township Mayor Joseph Watters 
Washington Borough Mayor Dave Higgins 
Hope Mayor Timothy McDonough 
Newton Mayor Wayne Levante 
Independence Mayor Robert Giordano 
Allamuchy Deputy Mayor Elliott Koppel 
Hackettstown Councilman Matt Engelau 
Hackettstown Councilman Jerry DiMaio 
Hackettstown Councilman James Lambo 
Hackettstown Councilman Scott Sheldon 
I thank them for their service. I am lucky to 

partner with this bipartisan group for the good 
of the Fifth District. 
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HONORING THE MEMORY OF 
PHILIP JOHN CARRIGAN, JR. 

HON. BRADLEY SCOTT SCHNEIDER 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 7, 2018 

Mr. SCHNEIDER. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to honor Dr. Philip Carrigan, a dear friend and 
extraordinary community leader, for his dedi-
cated service to Lake County as a lifelong ad-
vocate and volunteer. 

It is hard to find a community organization 
or charity in Lake County not touched by Phil’s 
tireless activity. He worked closely with the 
Waukegan Township-based transitional hous-
ing programs for people experiencing home-
lessness at Eddie Washington Center House 
and Staben House. He was also particularly 
dedicated to his regular Friday shift at the 
PADS Lake County homeless shelter, and one 
year even threw his birthday party there rather 
than miss a week. 

Phil was an active volunteer with local pris-
on reform groups, the John Howard Society 
and Prisoner Visitation and Support, and 
worked with the Coalition to Reduce Recidi-
vism to help former inmates reintegrate into 
and succeed in society after serving their time. 

In 2005, Phil was elected as a trustee of the 
College of Lake County Board, where he 
served two six-year terms. CLC board Chair-
man Richard Anderson described Phil as, ‘‘a 
dedicated supporter of CLC’s students, a 
strong advocate for the Waukegan community 
and a person of extreme integrity.’’ 

The Faith Food Pantry in Zion, the Lake 
County Community Action Project, the CEASE 
FIRE Advisory Council, the Lake County 
NAACP board, and many other organizations 
benefited from Phil’s activism as well. 

Professionally, Dr. Carrigan began his ca-
reer as a pharmacist in Boston. He later 
moved to Lake County in 1974 to begin work 
with Abbott Laboratories, where he worked for 
30 years, primarily in pharmaceutical research 
and development. In recognition of his impor-
tant contributions to the field, Dr. Carrigan was 
inducted into the Volwiler Society at the com-
pany. 

Phil will be remembered for his big heart 
and sage wisdom, and as a friend and sup-
porter of all those in the Lake County commu-
nity. He will be missed by the many people 
whose lives were touched by his service. 

I extend my sincerest condolences to Phil’s 
wife Mary Clare Jakes; daughter Erin 
Carrigan; and the many other family, friends, 

and colleagues who were changed by his life 
and now mourn his loss. 
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COMMON SENSE NUTRITION 
DISCLOSURE ACT OF 2017 

SPEECH OF 

HON. SHEILA JACKSON LEE 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, February 6, 2018 

Ms. JACKSON LEE. Mr. Speaker, I rise in 
opposition to H.R. 772, the so-called ‘‘Com-
mon Sense Nutrition Disclosure Act of 2017,’’ 
which would deprive American consumers of 
the full benefit of the Menu Labeling Rule pro-
mulgated by the Food and Drug Administration 
scheduled to go into effect on May 7, 2018. 

The Menu Labeling Rule provides con-
sumers with nutritional information on the 
foods they purchase which is critically needed 
given rates of obesity and diabetes at crisis 
levels across the country. 

Mr. Speaker, more than two-thirds of adults 
and one-third of children are considered to be 
overweight or obese. 

Additionally, on average, Americans con-
sume roughly one-third of their calories, and 
nearly half of their total food spending, on food 
prepared outside the home. 

For this reason, access to nutritional infor-
mation at the point of sale is an important tool 
for consumers to make informed nutrition deci-
sions. 

Unfortunately, H.R. 772 will undo the impor-
tant progress made to implement federal 
menu labeling standards and will lead to con-
sumer and industry confusion. 

Consumers deserve transparency and in-
dustry deserves certainty, and the bill will lead 
to less of both. 

Specifically, I oppose the bill because it: 
1. Increases consumer confusion and allows 

deceptive portion sizes; 
2. Removes consumer’s right to information 

regardless of the location of purchase; 
3. Removes the American people and the 

FDA’s ability to ensure compliance; and 
4. Delays needed transparency and undoes 

years of work by the FDA. 
Current law requires menu boards to display 

calorie information for foods in portions that 
people would realistically be expected to eat. 

However, H.R. 772 would permit establish-
ments to display misleading calorie counts, 
such as by listing a single sandwich as ‘‘4 
servings.’’ 

H.R. 772 removes the requirement that 
menu labeling be available at all points of pur-
chase. 

In a business sells 51 percent of sales on-
line, restaurants would not be required to pro-
vide nutritional information to the remaining 49 
percent of consumers. 

Consumers should not lose access to nutri-
tional information based on where they decide 
to purchase their meal. 

This bill removes the responsibility of busi-
nesses to certify they remain compliant with 
menu labeling requirements and shields estab-
lishments from any civil lawsuits for non-
compliance. 

This removes important tools to hold busi-
nesses accountable and ensure Americans re-
ceive the transparency they want and deserve 
when eating out. 

Since 2010 when menu labeling require-
ments were placed into law FDA has worked 
extensively with stakeholders to enact the law 
in a manner that works for both consumers 
and businesses. 

Most recently, in November 2017, FDA pub-
lished additional guidance to help answer re-
maining questions related to compliance and 
ensure all covered establishments have the 
tools they need to comply. 

H.R. 772, however, would require FDA to 
expend significant resources to revise the final 
menu labeling rule, leading to extensive 
delays and greater confusion given that many 
businesses have already begun implementa-
tion of the menu labeling requirements as they 
currently stand. 

Under H.R. 772, changes to menu labeling 
requirements would make access to informa-
tion on menu labels more difficult for con-
sumers. 

Americans must be able to know what is in 
their food to make healthy choices. 

Mr. Speaker, I strongly support the final rule 
enacted by the Food and Drug Administration. 

It was the result of a deliberate multi-year 
process that included input from officials in the 
food industry, government and public health. 

This bill is unnecessary as the FDA’s recent 
guidance already addresses the bill’s concern. 

Chain food service establishments have had 
years to prepare for compliance with the re-
quirements. 

Many of these establishments have already 
changed their menus in anticipation of the 
May 5, 2018 deadlines. 

The May 7, 2018 deadline is actually the 
third extension of previous deadlines, dating 
back to December 1, 2016. 

Consumers must be able to have all avail-
able information to make informed, healthy 
choices for themselves and their families. 

I urge all Members to vote against this ill- 
advised and anti-consumer measure. 
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IN RECOGNITION OF THE SERVICE 
OF MR. THOMAS COREY 

HON. BRIAN J. MAST 
OF FLORIDA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, February 7, 2018 

Mr. MAST. Mr. Speaker, I dedicate my time 
today to a man, who as a resident of Jupiter, 
Florida, I am honored to represent in Con-
gress. His name is Mr. Thomas Corey, a 
decorated Vietnam hero who proudly served 
our country as a combat infantryman. 

During the 1968 Tet Offensive, he received 
an enemy round in the neck that hit his spinal 
cord, leaving him paralyzed and a quadriplegic 
for life. But this did not stop him from dedi-
cating his life and work to our veterans, and 
our country. 

Since then, he has done extraordinary work: 
he has served on many Advisory Boards with 
local governments, and with the VA Medical 
Centers in West Palm Beach and Miami, the 
VA Research Foundation of Palm Beaches, 
VSIN 8 Management Assistance Council, 
Friends of Veterans Board, Friends of Fisher 
House Board, as President of the Vietnam 
Veterans Peace Initiative, and as the founding 
president of the Vietnam Veterans of Amer-
ica’s Palm Beach County Chapter. 
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